Okanogan Public Library Board Minutes

May 13, 2019

Members Present: Sue Radek, Cynthia Tollefson, Betsy Rainsford and Librarians Sharon Reddick and Yvette Farmer.

Minutes from April  read and approved.

Bills presented for approval for payment:

· Weinstein Beverage: paper products, toilet paper, hand towels, soap - $158.12

· Cintas: entry mats laundered- $63.86

· City of Omak : water, sewer, storm - $147.69

· PUD : power, lights, cooling - $429.98

Old Business:

· Chelle's Garden bill for the flowers planted at the flagpole garden and a few in the triangle space outside the Pioneer Room came to $38.18. The bill will be sent to the Pioneer Club who kindly agreed to pay for the plantings.

· Cliff, our Security Guard hasn't been reassigned to another position, so he may be able to stay at our Library.  Several people have come to Cliff to tell him about problems in the park. He explained to them that they should call the Police for park issues and that he is the security guard for only the Library.

· The cooling system temperature was too warm. The librarians documented the temperature in the library every hour for two weeks and recorded it reaching 78 degrees every day. Ron was called and he had Freel's Refrigeration come by to find that there was a hole in the line that brings the coolant to the unit. It was repaired. There is no bill yet.  We are very grateful to Ron and the City for seeing to it that this was fixed.

· The Citizenship Class is going well. There are 36 students and it meets Monday nights from 6:00-8:00 till June 10th. Paul Nash is helping Cary Hunter with instruction so the students can have more individual attention.

New Business:

· There was some new tagging/graffiti on the sidewalk by the triangular garden outside the Pioneer Room. It looked like a swoopy "2E". Cliff took photos and a Fidget Spinner was found by the tagging. Sterlene knew the owner of the Fidget Spinner who was in the park wearing a backpack that had a spray paint can sticking out of it. Cliff documented everything including measurements and reported it all to the police who talked to the man who confessed to the defacing of property. He had also tagged the Red Rooster and trucks in East Omak. He was detained for a short time and give a 3 month No Trespass Order for the Library. The Librarians covered the graffiti with putty colored paint.  Cliff is very appreciated by the Librarians and the Board for his professional conduct and practicing good documentation so that when problems arise, the police can be notified.
· Margo, the Book Mobile employee injured her forearm shelving books in the back room. It was bruised and she was in shock from the pain. It had been pinched between two shelves that had a loose support clip.  The Regional Library will pay for the repair of the shelving. A delivery truck driver who is also a carpenter will make the shelves stable and have rounded corners.
· Board members will meet Monday, May 20 at 6:00 to weed the triangle.
· The NCRL has provided four Nature Backpacks for the library to check out.  They hold binoculars, nature books and cards, colored pencils, hiking guides, field journals and more. They are intended to promote hiking and nature study. 
· Yvette discovered that the nails above the office window behind the front desk were loose and unreliable for hanging the Nature Backpacks. The carpenter who will fix the shelves will also replace the nails with heavy duty hooks to hold the Nature Backpacks and other displays. 
Meeting adjourned. Next meeting Monday, June 10, 2019. Respectfully Submitted, Betsy Rainsford
